
  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  

A few people had technical difficulties and were not able to fill the survey. They sent 
their opinion to us directly via email. Here we (anonimously) report what we 
received.

<<
I would obviously be in prefer delaying the workshop to a time when people could 
meet in person. In the last years I have attended a number of virtual workshops but 
the experience has in general not been great, and quite disappointing compared with 
the real thing. But, of course, then it will depend on what dates are chosen if I and 
others are able to attend…
>>

<<
I joined the last couple of BTTBs either as speaker or co-author.

The uniqueness of the BTTB was always it’s “family” feeling. In my case being able 
to present an Irradiation facility - where we worked again hard to improve it - to 
young colleagues and find new ways to attract them as users.  As well as getting an 
update on the work from my colleagues at PSI, Desy, Fermilab…. to see what they 
have improved over the last year. In no other conference you can go in the same 
level of technical details of the various improvements. Chatting to young colleagues 
over lunch about their work, gives valuable input in planing the future of my facility.

Last year most of this was missing.

Being a virtual conference only, means I can not de-couple from my daily work. I’m 
most likely double or tripple booked with meetings and will only be able to join a 
small fraction of the presentations. Worst case only give my own presentation and 
then being drowned in work.

For the choices :

Giving the current development, I strongly doubt the I will be able to travel end of 
January (CERN entering CoVid RED just next Monday) - even fully vaccinated and 
boosted. 
So while this would be my preferred option, the current trend would need to change 
drastically in the next days for this to be realistic.

For summer - yes there is a risk that this conflicts with our own beam time schedule, 
and I might not be able to come either.
Still prefer this to a pure virtual one.

A spring option (April) -  before the CERN accelerator chain fully starts would be the 
best option for me.
I assume this is not on the table yet. But as I said, I could not read the survey to its 
end.
>>



  

<<
In summer I have test beams, a school, shifts and I’m not sure I can be there 
physically. Maybe though we can try it and keep the hybrid form in summer
>>
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